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ECONOMIC AND WORKFORCE DEVELOPMENT

Staff meeting

Friday, March 5, 2010
9:45 AM, Room 1101

	Present:
Efrain Silva, Economic and Workforce, Chair
Patricia Robles, Economic and Workforce, Recorder
Vicky Figueroa, Economic and Workforce
Mirella Cital, Extended Campus
Gabriel Gonzalez, Extended Campus
Jose Macias, WIA Grants
Cindy Diaz, WIA Grants



Approved Minutes


1. Call to Order
The meeting was called to order by Efrain Silva by 9:54 am.

2. WIA Grants
Efrain Silva said that a remedial plan is needed in response to the audit. He mentioned that there is a dispute with funds for the Diesel and Electronics Repair, and those programs will need an extension. Jose Macias reported that he will be the Case Manager for the Diesel, Protective Services, and Electronic Repair WIA programs. The Diesel and Protective Services grants may be renewed. Four students in the Protective Services program need to complete their internships. There is an issue with unemployment benefits. Jose explained that IVC is to conduct follow up on job leads and to assist the County in placement, but we are not responsible for actual placement. Cindy Diaz reported that the students’ files are all set. Patricia Robles mentioned that Susie Luna has been hired as the new B-GREEN secretary and that the B-GREEN staff will be moving into the 1600 Building.

3. Extended Campus
Gabriel Gonzalez said that the Calexico classes are full. He also had some concerns about the Calexico Center. There is an issue with the alarm, doors are sometimes left unlocked, there are problems with the server, and there is a bad odor in the building, which he said Rick Webster will be looking into. Mirella Cital mentioned that the custodian should refill the restroom products every night to avoid running out of items during the day. She also mentioned that it is difficult to contact Christina in El Centro. She suggested that Christina be assigned her own phone number.


4. Community Services
Vicky Figueroa reported that there are community classes being offered in QuickBooks, Sushi, and Motorcycles. She will be moving to the 1700 Building.

5. Apprenticeship Programs
Patricia Robles said that the apprenticeship programs are going well.

6. CTEA/Perkins Grant
Patricia Robles reported that the CTEA/Perkins grant is currently in its 3rd Quarter and all of the programs are continuing with their planned activities.

7. Program Reviews
Efrain Silva said that the vocational program reviews are due and a few have been submitted.

8. Other
Academic Services Re-Organization
The Academic Services re-org is up for approval and would change the structure of the instructional divisions. Efrain Silva announced that Robin Ying is retiring.

Academic Services
Efrain Silva mentioned that census rosters, syllabi, and SLO’s are due.

Applied Sciences Expo
Patty announced that the Applied Sciences Expo is scheduled for Thursday, April 22nd and anyone interested in being an exhibitor should contact her or Joe Espinoza.

9. Next Meeting
The next meeting will be scheduled and announced at a later date.

10. Adjourn
The meeting was adjourned at 10:45 am by Efrain Silva.
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